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Thanks for your suggestions. We are always very 

grateful when our readers can help us with a problem 

and YOU DID IT!! We were able to reach out to the 

Wichita Union Rescue, several churches, and some folks 

from out of town who just came to make their donations. 

ALL the pans were 

distributed to three 

different recipients and 

they were all very glad to 

receive them.  

THANKS AGAIN!! 

      

We still have a full 

warehouse of  donations. 

This photo represents 

about ½ the donations 

that still need sorting. 

Come once, twice, or be a regular. 

Whatever fits your schedule.   

          Give us a call.  

 



Our latest shipment 

went out on May 7th, 

2025 to Republic  of 

Georgia. We had 

close to 1700 boxes 

of donations and help 

once again from our 

young friends from Mount Hope. Thanks Guys. Hope to have some 

information on this shipment in the next newsletter. 

 

We had 15 High School Volunteers from First Presbyterian Church, 

Tulsa, Oklahoma on June 23rd. They worked all day and did a 

marvelous job. Thanks go out to Betty Amey for supervising this 

group while most of us were on vacation. OOOPS. Sorry. 

 

Then on July 2nd the Jr. High Youth of 

King of Kings Lutheran Church in Kansas 

City, MO came to spend a few hours with 

us. Thanks guys. We appreciate your  help. 

Come back anytime.  



Wichita OGT also delivered Disaster Clean-

up Buckets to the El Dorado, Kansas Flood 

Relief team to aid in clean-up from the floods 

in their area this spring.  

 

Inspirational Story Just For You: 

In his beautiful book, “I Shall Not Want,” Robert Ketchum tells of 

a Sunday School teacher who asked her group of children if anyone 

could quote the entire 23rd Psalm. A golden-haired, 

four-and-a-half-year-old girl was among those who 

raised their hands. A bit skeptical, the teacher asked 

if she could really quote the entire psalm. 

The little girl came to the front of the room, faced 

the class, made a perky little bow, and said, “The Lord is my 

shepherd, that’s all I want.” 

She bowed again and went and sat down. 

That may well be the greatest interpretation of the 23rd Psalm 

ever heard. 

 

We will be closed Saturday, August 30th for Labor Day 


